Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

August 12, 2008

Vice Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers  Present: Joe Helle, Bill Hornett, and Larry Eveland  Absent: Rick Nash and Deb Theis  Guests: Council Member Nancy Melsa and Marie Ware 
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Joe Helle, to approve the agenda with item b, Kids Movie Night moved to the top of the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve July 8, 2008, minutes.  Motion carried.
KIDS MOVIE NIGHTS

The following dates have been scheduled for the 2008 Kids Movie Nights: September 19, October 17 and November 21.  Children’s activities with Veridian Credit Union start at 6 PM and movies begin at 6:30. We have received $250 from our sponsor Veridian Credit Union and would like to put those sponsorship funds towards purchasing our own popcorn popper. Commission agreed a new popcorn popper for Hiawatha’s Kids Movie Nights would be a good piece of equipment to purchase. Larry Eveland would like to see one of good quality that would hold up well. Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director offered to go to Sams Club to research the popcorn popper before purchasing. 
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland to approve the Park and Recreation Director purchasing a popcorn popper. Motion carried.

Deb Theis entered the meeting at 6:13 pm.
FUTURE ENDEAVORS – PROJECT SERVICES OVERVIEW

Marie Ware from Future Endeavors has provided us information for the Park and Recreation planning for the future, including Project Services examples of combining service that can be used to get the funding closer to the range the Commission has set. Marie looked at the most efficient ways of combining trips to limit the costs to the city and yet completing the components in an orderly fashion to accomplish our planning goals. Marie Ware commented that she would only invoice for the time and services spent on the project and that the examples provided were the top price. 
Larry asked Marie to explain the advantages of benchmarking other cities. Marie stated that she picked cities with the same suburban feel that Hiawatha has and comparing Hiawatha to them to determine how we rate in different park and recreation aspects. Marie stated we may also get examples of this during the community forums as people moving into Hiawatha from other areas may have suggestions from their home towns. 
Joe Helle stated he felt the meeting with the City Council, the park and facilities tour and benchmarking were all important to the scope of the project. He felt #5 from Marie’s suggestions was the best option and could combine the public forum and the invite forum.  Marie commented that with the forum the Commission would pick a good cross-section of the community to attend. She would ask them questions relating to specifics that the Commission wants to know from the attendees but also encouraging them to bring their own ideas for the next 5-10 years of park and recreation. Marie would encourage the public to have a voice in this plan. Marie also would have a paper survey to reach the people who do not feel comfortable sharing their input in front of a crowd. 
Joe Helle asked Marie what her experience with this work has been. Marie commented that she has worked in park and recreation for 20 years and has just finished a needs assessment with the Unite Way. In her years of experience, Marie has worked with many consultants and knows how to provide a finished product that can be used by the Commission for future planning.

Deb Theis asked Marie’s opinion on how our parks compare to other cities and if we have areas for improvement and growth. Marie has toured Hiawatha parks on her own and stated that there is always room for improvement. The questions Marie had were if Hiawatha’s park system was meeting the needs of the community, if there were partnership opportunities, and less maintenance areas that could be utilized. 
Bill Hornett state he would like to see a signature area or piece that does not repeat what is minutes away (Noelridge Park). 

Commission agreed the October dates Marie suggested would work better than the September dates. October would provide us more opportunity to advertise the community forum.
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Joe Helle to recommend to City Council to approve Marie Ware, Future Endeavors project services proposal #5 to assist in the Park and Recreation Department’s future planning. Motion carried.
FILL THE SANDBAGS FLOOD FESTIVAL

At their July 16, 2008 meeting, the City Council endorsed plans to raise at least $100,000 to assist the Cedar Rapids area recover from the devastating June flood. The City’s fundraising campaign has two goals:


1. Raise a minimum of $75,000 to donate to the Greater Cedar Rapids Community Foundation’s Small Jobs and Business Recovery Fund to assist the 800 businesses struggling to recover from the flood.


2. Raise a minimum of $25,000 to donate to the Cedar Rapids School District Foundation to assist the 1,800 students who were displaced by the flood.

 Hiawatha has created a “Fill The Sandbags For Students” Fund to assist the 1,800 students displaced by or in other ways impacted by the flooding in Cedar Rapids and Palo.  

 The “Fill The Sandbags For Students” Floodfest will be a community-wide event with a goal of raising a minimum of $25,000 to assist the 1,800 students. The event will be held on September 6, 2008. The City will sponsor a festival at Guthridge Park with food and games for kids of all ages, including live music throughout the event. The City Council encourages the entire community and people throughout the Metro area to help the students by filling sandbags with monetary donations. 100% of the Floodfest’s net proceeds will be used to help flood-displaced students and their families.

FLOODFEST TIMELINE 1 pm – Midnight
1-7 PM – kids activities

4 pm  - Beer Garden Opens
ADDITIONAL:


PARKS

Lucas Altman our seasonal employee is going back to college at Mt. Mercy. We have hired James Nash to take over his work cleaning parks after he is finished at the Playground and Tot-lot Program. 
RECREATION

Playground and Tot Lot

We are near the end of a successful Playground and Tot-lot program.  Angie Cole commented we did have an injury during the program this week and dismissed one of the six employees of the program. 
Concert in the Park

June 25th brought about a concert in the park by Greenbriar Band.  The concert was well attended as the weather held up and everyone seemed to be having a good time.

Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Deb Theis, to adjourn at 7:12 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bill Hornett, Vice Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
